
EXCERPT FROM THE MINUTES OF THE

EXECUTIVE

HELD ON 30 JULY 2007


EX.185/07
REFERENCE FROM THE COMMUNITY OVERVIEW AND SCRUTINY COMMITTEE – THEATRE / ARTS CENTRE FEASIBILITY STUDY STAGE 2 (Non-Key Decision)

Portfolio – Community Engagement
Subject Matter – There was submitted a Minute Excerpt from the Community Overview and Scrutiny Committee on 19 July 2007 (COS.86/07) on the second stage of the Theatre/Arts Centre Feasibility Study.  The Study had been considered by the Executive on 11 June 2007 and referred to the Community Overview and Scrutiny Committee for consultation.

The Chairman of the Community Overview and Scrutiny Committee attended the meeting and commented that the Committee had made a number of detailed comments.  The Committee recommended to the Executive that the possibility of the Theatre/Arts Centre being located in the south of Botchergate be investigated fully to assist in the regeneration of a run down part of the City.  The Committee had also requested that copies of the Listed Building Report on the Lonsdale building be circulated to Members.

Executive Members questioned the suggestion that the possibility of the Theatre/Arts Centre being located in the south of Botchergate be investigated fully to assist in the regeneration of a run down part of the City.  The Leader commented that the Development Framework and Movement Strategy, agreed by the City Council, had agreed that the 3 areas of Rickergate, the Lonsdale area and the Historic Quarter would be suitable for theatre provision.  Carlisle Renaissance would be a more appropriate tool for the regeneration of the southern gateway of Botchergate.

The Community Engagement portfolio holder added that if the consultants were to investigate the possibility of a Theatre/Arts Centre being located in the south of Botcheragte, additional funding would be required, as this had not been part of the original remit for the consultants.

Summary of options rejected - None

DECISION

That further work should not be commissioned on the possibility of the Theatre/Arts Centre being located in the south of Botchergate and Carlisle Renaissance is recognised as a more appropriate tool for the regeneration of the southern gateway of Botchergate.

Reasons for Decision - To respond to the reference from the Community Overview and Scrutiny Committee.
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